
 
Strength in Diversity 

  

During my seven years on the Brielle Board of Education, the last two years as President, I’ve had many peo-
ple ask me questions about the board.   One of the most recent questions I received was, “What qualifications 
do you need to get on the Board of Education?”  GOOD QUESTION!  And this is a question that I did not 
know the answer to prior to my own decision to run for a board position back in 2010.  
  
To be a Brielle Board of Education member you need to be a Brielle resident and you need to complete a 
nominating petition that includes 10 signatures of Brielle voters and then submit the petition to the county to 
be listed on the November election ballot.   Basically, that is about it.   However, our Brielle community has 
been ‘very fortunate’ to have nine Board of Education members who bring significant and diverse back-
grounds, coming from many walks of life and unique perspectives, which make our board, as a whole, very 
solid and impactful. 
  
The current Board has varied backgrounds that include a former School Superintendent, a Residential Builder, 
a Monmouth County Vocational Board of Education member, a Retiree, two Attorneys, a Small Business 
Owner, an Entrepreneur, Law Enforcement Personnel, a Teacher, a School Vice Principal and a Certified Pub-
lic Accountant.  In addition, several board members have sons and/or daughters at the Brielle Elementary 
School, Manasquan High School, Monmouth County Vocational Academies, and Non-Public High Schools. 
  
The collective backgrounds, experience and perspectives have allowed this board to tackle and solve many 
problems that are typically ‘outsourced’ (at taxpayer expense) or perhaps ‘put off’ given the lack of knowledge 
about the various topics that face the board on any given day.   
  
Brielle has a unique advantage, given the diversity of our board and the many different backgrounds that come 
together, to support our school, children, teachers, administration and community.  This board’s diversity is 
not always found in other towns and is something that makes Brielle special.   Our town needs more commu-
nity members in the future who are willing to step up and make the important decision to serve and be part of 
this special group.  Regardless of your background, experience, profession or educational background, you 
will be welcome.    We have many different board committees that require committee members includ-
ing;   Finance, Curriculum, Policy, Personnel, Negotiations, Building and Grounds, Representative to Manas-
quan and Community Relations. 
  
No matter what your experience or background, there is a place on the Brielle Board of Education if you are 
willing to work hard to provide the best education for Brielle’s children. 
  
For details on how to become a school board member or to register for the next election, please visit the school 
website and click on the Admin/Board of Education tab and read the article “How to Become a School Board 
Member” and view the sample petition or contact Eileen Gorga,  Business Administrator / Board Secretary 
at  egorga@brielleschool.org.  
 

Eliot Arlo Colon  
Board of Education President 
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LITTLE BLAZERS! 
 

Did you know Brielle Elementary School offers an amazing preschool program?  The Little Blaz-

ers Preschool is an integrated program that provides a comprehensive curriculum through the 

Creative Curriculum model.  It focuses on the development of the whole child which includes 

academics, social and emotional growth, the arts, athletic ability and the mind-body experience.  

World Language and music appreciation are also included.  Of course, play is a priority!  Stu-

dents will play indoors and outdoors on a playground geared to their social readiness. 
 

The program is divided into two sessions.  The AM session is from 8:20am—11:35am for stu-

dents who are eligible for kindergarten in the 2019-2020 school year.  The tuition is $2,400.00 for 

the year.  The PM session is from 1:00pm—3:05pm for students who will be eligible for kinder-

garten in the 2020-2021 or 2021-2022 school year.  The tuition is $1,800.00 for the year. 
 

Please see the school website or call the main office for more information. 
 

Karen Dettlinger 
Curriculum and Program Committee Chair 

 

 
 

 

        In this day and age we must do everything in our power to safeguard  

       our children.  Here at Brielle Elementary School, the School Board is 

working hard in collaboration with the town, police department and school administrators to 

ensure that the ring of protection around our school is as tight as possible.  The fact that we have 

been judged one of the finest schools in Monmouth County is, in large part, due to the excellent 

quality of our teachers and support personnel.  To that end, one of the most important things we 

do is carefully screen every potential employee before hiring them.  From teachers to custodians 

to bus drivers and substitute teachers as well as School Board Members themselves, an 

exhaustive criminal background check, including fingerprinting, is conducted by the New Jersey 

State Police before they ever come into contact with our children.  Though no amount of 

precaution can ever be enough, parents should rest assured that when it comes to hiring, the 

Brielle School District continues to place student security at the top of our priority list. 
 

Dennis Ingoglia 
Personnel Committee Chair 

SECURITY IN HIRING 



 

NEGOTIATING A COMMON GOAL 
As a member of the Negotiations committee last year I was involved in negotiating a new teachers’ 

contract.  This process involved many meetings between the Negotiations Committee, led by Joseph 

Milancewich, and representatives of the Brielle Education Association, led by Elisanne Lembo.  It 

was at  these meetings that I came to appreciate and respect the members on both sides of the table.  

These meetings, as one can imagine, involved much more than bargaining for wages and benefits, but 

while the discussions were at times passionate, they were never disrespectful; and while at times we 

hit roadblocks, we never gave up.  We encouraged open dialogue and we respected the positions 

taken.  The teachers and the board certainly had jobs to do and, of 

course, interests to protect, but what was never lost on both sides 

was the common goal; to be champions for the education of 

Brielle’s children.  While several towns in Monmouth County and 

throughout the state made headlines for hostile and contentious col-

lective bargaining, Brielle just quietly got the job done probably due 

to the people involved, but more likely due to the obvious common 

goal. 
 

Joseph LePore 
Community Relations/Board Liaison Chair 

 

I would like to take a moment and introduce the members of  the Brielle Board of Education Policy and 

Wellness Committee:   
 

¶ Mr. Dennis Ingoglia, also our Board Vice-President also serves on the Monmouth County Vocational 

School District Board.   

¶ Mrs. Karen Dettlinger, also the Committee Chair for Curriculum and Programs is a teacher in the 

Spring Lake School District. 
 

 

Local school board policies are used in compliance with state and federal laws; and our committee estab-

lishes and modifies policies by which our school is governed.  Policies ad-

dress many issues ranging from student code of conduct and dress codes to 

how the school will manage the use of our gym to community groups after 

school hours.  Board policies can be found on the school website under 

‘Board of Education’. 
 

Most recently we adopted policies relating to school security.  For exam-

ple, the School District Security Policy #7440 requires that the Superintendent of Schools designate a 

school administrator as the School Safety Specialist for the district.  The designee would be charged with 

supervision and oversight responsibilities for all school safety and security personnel and school safety 

policies/procedures in the school district.  The School Safety Specialist will also serve as the school dis-

trict liaison with law enforcement. 
 

As always I like to encourage our Brielle families to attend our Board of Education meetings, which are 

held monthly in the Brielle Elementary School Media Center.  The meeting schedule can be found on the 

school website. 
 

Madaly Jones  
Policy Committee Chairperson 
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Budget 2018 -2019  

The Good, The Bad, and the Unpredictable  
 

With the election of Governor Murphy, additional state funds have been provided to New Jersey 
schools.  Last year, after the budget had been approved and struck, the state took the unprecendented 
ÁÃÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÉÎÃÒÅÁÓÅ ÏÒ ÄÅÃÒÅÁÓÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÄÉÓÔÒÉÃÔÓȭ ÓÔÁÔÅ ÁÉÄ ÍÉÄ-year. The explanation was that the 
formula used to determine state aid was now being more accurately applied.  As a result of this ac-
tion, Brielle School District received an additional $27,194 in 2017-2018 state aid which was used for 
an unbudgeted expense for a textbook series purchased to comply with new curriculum standards. 
For the 2018-2019 school year, Brielle School is receiving a total of $507,667 in state aid.  This in-
cludes the additional mid-year $27,194 increase and an additional $40,074 for a total increase of 
$67,268. Federal aid numbers are not yet available and the formula used by districts is to use 85% of 
ÔÈÅ ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÁÉÄ ÁÓ ÁÎ ÅÓÔÉÍÁÔÅ ÏÒ ÂÕÄÇÅÔ ÐÌÁÃÅÈÏÌÄÅÒȢ 5ÓÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÓ ÆÏÒÍÕÌÁȟ "ÒÉÅÌÌÅ ÈÁÓ ÂÕÄÇÅÔÅÄ 
receiving approximately $170,000 in Federal Grants. 
 

Included in total expenditures is the debt service repayment in the amount of $460,000, down 
$19,800 from the previous year as the bonds principal is paid down.  Schools are allowed to increase 
ÔÈÅ ÔÁØ ÌÅÖÙ ÂÙ ςϷ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÉÏÒ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÔÁØ ÌÅÖÙȟ ÎÏÔ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÉÎÇ ÄÅÂÔ ÒÅÐÁÙÍÅÎÔȟ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÁÍÏÕÎÔÓ ÔÏ 
$260,280.   The goal of budget development is to build a fiscally responsible budget within the 2% 
CAP if possible.  We have been able, over the past several years, to complete substantial, necessary, 
building and maintenance projects while staying within the 2% CAP.  As many of the major building 
projects have been completed, we are budgeting less for building projects this year.  
 

There are many other budget areas, however, that are not within the control of the Finance Commit-
tee or the school business office. For example, health care benefit increases are set by the insurance 
carriers, tuition rates are also set by the public or private schools and are not negotiable. This year 
the estimated health care increase is $100,000 or 10% of the current premium. As you can see on the 
ÐÉÅ ÃÈÁÒÔȟ ÎÅØÔ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÂÕÄÇÅÔ ÈÁÓ ΑυȢρσ ÍÉÌÌÉÏÎ ÅÁÒÍÁÒËÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÕÉÔÉÏÎȠ -ÁÎÁÓÑÕÁÎ (ÉÇÈ 3ÃÈÏÏÌȟ ÐÒÉÖÁÔÅ 
and public special education tuition, and vocational academies and trade schools. Personnel to teach 
and support the students; teachers, administrators, therapies such as physical, speech, and occupa-
tional therapies, equate to over $5.75 million dollars.  
 

Specific costs that are impacting the 2018-2019 budget include a per student tuition increase of $541 
for Manasquan High School. A significant portion of the increase in tuition relates to facility improve-
ments being made at the High School.  In addition, the prior year adjustment for tuition requires 
Brielle to pay an additional $118,314.53 for the 2016-2017 school year.  This adjustment reflects ad-
ditional students that either came into the district, or decided to attend Manasquan High School who 
may have been in another non-public school.  The adjustment also includes the state audit of what it 
actually cost to educate a Manasquan High School student in 2016-2017 which was $13,698 and 
$21,445 for regular and special education students respectively.  
 

We look forward to any questions or concerns that you may have.  Please come to the Budget Hearing 
Board meeting on April 25th ÁÔ χ 0- ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȭÓ -ÅÄÉÁ #ÅÎÔÅÒȢ  7Å ×ÉÌÌ ÌÏÏË ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ ÔÏ ÓÅÅÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ 
hearing from you. 
 

Tedd M. Vitale ,CPA  

Finance Committee Chair 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

   2018-2019 BUDGET BREAKDOWN 

MANASQUAN HIGH SCHOOL NEWS 
 

In addition to being the Chair of the Finance Committee for the Brielle Elementary School District I am 

also the representative for Brielle at Manasquan High School Board of Education meetings.  As the liaison 

I am responsible for reporting back to Brielle the different topics that may affect our district. 
 

Some of the highlights include the following: 
 

¶ A $100,000-$160,000 change order to renovate the outside of the alternative high school.  
 

¶ Manasquan is also considering the implementation of a ROTC program possibly partnering with 

Wall Township High School. 
 

¶ Construction currently in progress at the high school with an estimated completion date of January 

2019. 
 

¶ Review of the master schedule for students.  This is generating a multitude of opinions from students 

and board members alike and is still in the discussion phase. 
 

¶ Review of Brookdale Community College associates degree and Georgian Court University credits, 

which was approved for students to obtain while attending Manasquan High School.  
 

¶ 1:1 devices are being replaced with a 3-year lease at a cost of approximately $192,000 per year. 
 

Tedd Vitale 
Representative to Manasquan 



The Brielle Board of Education Buildings and Grounds Committee is being chaired this year by Stephen 

LaValva, and includes Joseph Milancewich and Karen Myszka-Ostberg.  The committee has been busy plan-

ning and approving many school building and property-related upgrades.  The long-awaited electronic sign 

was completed in the fall and we are so thankful to the Brielle Parent Teacher Organization (PTO) and the 

Brielle Education Foundation (BEF) for their generous donation of the electronic sign. 
 

Phase II of the window and door replacement project is complete with the major installation occurring during 
the February break and new blinds fitted in March.  The new windows are double paned and insulated which 
has already made a difference in the classroom temperatures.  The new window shades filter out 99% of the 
sun’s rays yet allow enough light into the classrooms.  When drawn, the shades keep students and staff in the 
classrooms secure from being seen from the outside.  Several doors that opened directly from classroom to 
outside were removed adding security to the building by reducing the points of entry into the school. 
 

Security and safety have been in the forefront of many facilities updates and upgrades.  The fire alarm system 
was replaced and several alarms were added to bring the school up to code.  A PA speaker survey was com-
pleted which identified areas that needed new or replaced speakers to allow all announcements, including 
drills, to be heard by teachers, students, and staff members.  Four hallway locking gates have just been in-
stalled.  These gates will keep the after-school, evening and weekend activities contained in designated areas.  
The new key fob access system for staff allows entry to the school through three doors.  Plans are in-progress 
to fence the two playgrounds and install a sidewalk from the west playground to the school.  Two new cameras 
were installed which tracks with our plan to add at least two cameras per year.  Last year we added an addi-
tional server to allow for camera expansion. 
 

This year the faculty room was redesigned with furniture and a new refrigerator and microwave donated by the 
PTO.  Elsewhere in the school there were newly painted classrooms and two new floors in the TV studio and 
IT office.  The boys and girls locker rooms were renovated saying goodbye to the last of the 1950’s fixtures in 
the school.  The courtyard access project is completed and now the courtyard can be used as an outdoor class-
room for teacher-led projects such as gardens, reading spaces and more! 
 

The STEM room recently acquired new brightly colored adjustable stools for the students to use while explor-
ing STEM projects.  Brielle Elementary School was also the recipient of a large donation of furniture from a 
local company.  We replaced approximately 11 teachers’ desks, as well as the addition of several bookcases, 
stationery chairs and desk chairs (on wheels) and tables  of varying size that were distributed throughout the 
classrooms and other areas of the building.   
 

On the horizon we are hoping to once again partner with the town to replace sidewalks and curbing as part of 
their Union Lane repaving project.  Plans are also in progress for a snow melt system with pavers for the front 
entrance to be installed in June 2018.  The PTO is selling ‘personalized pavers’ to the community that will be 
used in the project. 
 

It has been another busy year with the Buildings & Grounds Committee updating, replacing and making 
Brielle Elementary School a safer and more secure place for our children to learn. 
 

Eileen Gorga  
Business Administrator/ Board Secretary 

 

Facilities Update  

 



CELEBRATING 100 YEARS!! 
In September 2018 we will begin our celebration of the 100th Anniversary of Brielle Elemen-

tary School.  Yes, our school is turning 100!  The Board, together with the Town Council and 

the Recreation Department will be planning many fun and entertaining events to celebrate the 

school as well as the town.  Yes, our town is also turning 100!  We will try our best to honor 

the past, celebrate the present and dream about the future, and we expect our events to draw in 

community members of every age.   

 

Over the last 99 years there have been extraordinary changes in the school and the town itself 

and we all know residents who have parents and grandparents who started here, grew up here 

and never left.  That’s a testament to the town and the school.  The celebration will start with 

the beginning of the 2018-2019 school year and continue throughout 2019.  Next year’s 8th 

grade students will also be involved as they will be the 100th graduating class in Brielle. 

 

So keep a look out for reminders about special events that will be taking place next year.  One 

hundred years is a long time for a school and town to be around so celebrating this Centennial 

is much deserved.   

 

If you have any memorabilia or photos, or anything of interest that we can showcase the school 

or the town’s history please let us know.  Any and all items would be returned to the rightful 

owner.  Please contact the school at ccarlson@brielleschool.org 

 

Joseph LePore 
Community Relations/Board Liaison 
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SUPERINTENDENTõS MESSAGE 
 

The Year in Review 
 

The 2017-2018 school year has been full of a variety of successes for our school.  Here are just some of the high-

lights so far this year: 
 

In October we hosted a group of Brielle Elementary School Alumni from the Class of 1963 who were attending 

their 50th reunion from Manasquan High School.  We hosted them for a light lunch and a tour of the building and 

they shared some of their elementary school experiences with our students.  It proved to be a very successful day!  

I have been receiving pictures and articles which we plan to incorporate into our 100th Anniversary Celebration of 

Brielle Elementary. 
 

In late November we launched our new website: www.brielleschool.org.  The transition was fairly smooth and we 

now have greater latitude and oversight on managing the information for the community to be up to date on the 

events in our school. 
 

Some assemblies held for our students: 
 

October: óEnergy Hogô which was about saving energy as part of our PowerSave Grant and explained the 

different ways we can conserve energy in school and at home to our 1st through 5th grade students.   
 

December: óChallenge Dayô – This was a very powerful and moving assembly for not only our 8th grade 

students, but for the staff as well.  Students learned about the importance of being themselves and respect-

ing others for who they are, along with responsible ways to express their emotions.  The goal of this day 

was to build community and help stop the teasing, violence and alienation that can deeply be a part of the 

school experience for millions of young people on a daily basis.  It is my hope that we can continue this 

very worthwhile day annually.  
 

The Brielle Education Foundation held a successful fundraiser on November 2nd at the Manasquan River Golf 

Club.  This event which was well attended by community members and staff alike raised over $40,000.00….a 

record amount!  On May 11th the BEF will be sponsoring ‘The Kitchen Tour’.  For further information please go 

to: http://www.befnj.org/kitchen-tour/ 
 

The PTO donated the new gym mats at a cost of over $9,400.00!  On May 11th students will present “Better Than 

Broadway” as another fundraiser for the school.  We hope to see you there!  
 

These fundraising events are essential to the BEF and PTO as all monies raised benefit our students.  The elec-

tronic sign in front of the school is just one of the many items that we were able to purchase due to their ability to 

raise funds.   
 

The administration, staff, students and parents are very grateful for the continued generosity and hard work that   

these two organizations put into helping our district remain at the forefront of technology and education. 

 

 

http://www.brielleschool.org


The Brielle Booster Club has also been very generous in making sure the athletic needs of our teams are fulfilled.  

We appreciate everything they do!  On May 3rd they will be holding its biggest fundraiser of the year when the 

8th Grade will play against the staff and members of the Brielle Police Department in an All-Star Basketball 

game.  We hope you come out for an evening of fun and entertainment!   
 

Our boys Soccer and boys Basketball teams met with great success this year!  Both teams  won the MCAL 

Championships in their respective sport.  An amazing accomplishment and we are so proud of their efforts.  It is 

my hope that our spring teams have the same success.   
 

Some other notable achievements from our students: 
 

Our ICHope team won two awards; the amount of food collected and the amount for the most 

money raised.  Kudos to them! 
 

Alek Polesky won the Geography Bee for the second consecutive year and went on to compete in the National 

Geography Bee held on April 6th at Rowan University. 
 

Eighth grade student Ava Chiarella was selected as the 2018 Student Achiever.  She represented Brielle 

Elementary in the Monmouth County ‘8th Grade Dialogue’ held on April 11th.  She participated in a panel 

discussion with students from other districts who spoke about their experiences in elementary school. 
 

The TSA competition held on March 28th was also very successful.  We had three teams place as follows: 
 

¶ 1st Place: Justin Atnes and Quinn Chapmann—Website Design 

¶ 2nd Place: Aislinn Crowe-Digital Photography 

¶ 2nd Place: Ava Chiarella, Angie Escamilla, Joey Hermann, and Allie Sproul—Community Service Video 
 

The Drama Club presented an exceptional performance of “The Little Mermaid” in March.  There was a full 

house for each showing! 
 

Finally, as you all know of the devastating incident in Parkland, Florida in February we increased our security 

measures to ensure the safety of our children and staff.  Our relationship with the Brielle Police Department has 

always been an exceptional one, and we are collaborating even more closely with them to help prevent something 

like this from occurring in Brielle.  There is now a daily presence of police in our school, and they are 

increasingly building a cohesive relationship with our students and staff.  I am thankful that we have the full 

support of our Chief of Police Mike Palmer, and all of the officers in the department. 
 

Now as we begin to see the school year dwindle down and June is not far away we are preparing our end of year 

activities for our students before they begin their summer break! 
 

Thank you all for your continued support! 
 

Keeping Children First, 
 

Christine Carlson 
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ANNOUNCEMENT 
As you know we were subject to closings due to the inclement weather that we endured this winter.  In light of 

that it became necessary to adjust the school calendar in order for us to meet the requirement of 180 school 

days for our students.  During the April 25th  Board of Education Meeting the following changes to the calen-

dar were approved with regard to the month of June: 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

      18 -20   12:50pm Dismissal  

           19   8th Grade Graduation Ceremony  

           20           12:50pm Dismissal -  Last Day for Students           

           21    In -Service for Staff  

                 (If there are no further emergency closings)  

PLEASE NOTE:  

THIS HAS BEEN REVISED FROM THE CALENDAR DISTRIBUTED  ON APRIL 10, 2018.   

ONLY JUNE 18TH-20TH WILL BE 12:50PM DISMISSAL DAYS.  

REVISED CALENDAR CAN BE FOUND ON THE SCHOOL WEBSITE 


